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November 14, 2008

The Honorable Julia Patterson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

I am pleased to transmit to you the final materials for the council’s consideration of the furlough plan that I have negotiated with the King County Labor Union Coalition.  The enclosed materials are in keeping with the commitments I made in my balanced 2009 proposed budget to help close the county’s $93.4 million General Fund deficit.  As I explained in my November 7 letter, the agreement sets forth a plan to substantially close the county on ten established days throughout 2009 and furlough eligible employees on those days.  It was negotiated with the goals of achieving savings, avoiding further layoffs, and ensuring significant employee protections.
Through this letter, I am providing to the council supplemental items to the transmittal package submitted on November 7, 2008, to assist in council deliberations around this proposal, including:
· An ordinance making the code revisions necessary to implement furloughs during an emergency fiscal crisis.

· An ordinance that will serve as the vehicle for council to ratify the agreement.

·   The final memorandum of agreement with the Union Coalition with signature sheets.

· Letters from unions confirming the status of their ratification processes.

Concurrently, we are submitting a complete transmittal package containing a proposed ordinance with revisions to the King County Code required to implement the furlough plan.
Remaining Implementation Steps
My staff is ready to work with council staff to expedite the review of this plan.  In order for us to implement the furloughs beginning on January 2, 2009, we see the following actions as necessary:

· Submittal to the King County Council of additional signature agreements from unions that are still conducting their ratification process.  We estimate that all groups will be finished by December 5.
· Council review and approval of the memorandum of agreement; the code revisions; and furlough budget plan.
· My staff is continuing to work closely with our labor partners on ratification and implementation matters.
· My staff is continuing to work with agencies on operational issues associated with the implementation of the furlough plan.
I am confident that through cooperation, we can achieve all necessary actions required to successfully implement the furlough plan effective January 2, 2009.  

If you have any questions regarding this plan, please contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3434.
Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
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King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)


Beth Goldberg Deputy Director, OMB
James J. Buck, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

    Services (DES)
Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division, DES
